
 
COVID-19 Tri-Valley Groundwater Management District Board 

Meetings Specific Plan 
 
Person(s) responsible for implementing and ensuring Tri-Valley Groundwater Management District 
(TVGMD) compliance with both the TVGMD Specific COVID-19 Plan and the County-Wide COVID-19 
Policy: 
Dave Doonan 
Matt Doonan 
Carol Ann Mitchell 
 
 
1. Board Member Screening and Reporting: 
 
TVGMD Board Members agree that they will not attend meetings in person if they have any of the 
below symptoms and that they will disclose to the board if they are experiencing the below symptoms: 

• Cough 
• Shortness of breath or difficulty breathing 
• Fever at or above 100.4 °F 
• Chills 
• Repeated shaking with chills 
• Muscle pain 
• Headache 
• Sore throat 
• New loss of taste or smell 

 
Ill persons must stay home, and we recommend seeking medical advice and testing whenever COVID-19 
is considered a possibility (for additional guidance, call the Mono Nurse Hotline at 211 or (760) 924- 
1830). Ill persons must isolate themselves for a minimum of 10 days AND, prior to attending any TVGMD 
meeting, must have had no fever for 3 consecutive days (a temperature of 100.4 F or above constitutes 
a fever) AND other symptoms (e.g., cough, headache, body aches, etc.) must be gone.  
 
2. Face Coverings: 
 
All board members and members of the public in attendance at the meetings shall wear face 
coverings/masks per Public Health Officer’s latest order. The order is linked to below.  Please see the 
Countywide COVID-19 Policy for face covering information. 
 
https://coronavirus.monocounty.ca.gov/pages/directives 
 
3. Disinfectant, Hand Sanitizer, Cleanliness: 
 
It is important to regularly wash hands with soap and water for at least 20 seconds or use hand sanitizer 
if soap and water are not readily available.  Board members and members of the public in attendance at 
TVGMD meetings are to wash or sanitize hands periodically, before and after using the toilet, eating, 

https://coronavirus.monocounty.ca.gov/pages/directives


coming and going to the meeting space, after interactions with others, after contacting shared surfaces 
or tools, after blowing nose or sneezing, etc.  Hand sanitizer and disinfectant materials (such as Lysol 
spray or wipes) must be made available for TVGMD meeting attendees.   
 
Hand Sanitizer will be located at the counter on both kitchen areas of both the Chalfant and Benton 
Community Centers. 
 
Disinfectant will be located at the counter on both kitchen areas of both the Chalfant and Benton 
Community Centers. 
 
5. Cleaning Plan: 
 
A volunteer will perform a diligent cleaning of common, high-touch surfaces with EPA-approved 
disinfectant solution prior to any Board Meeting. No events will be held at either the Chalfant or Benton 
Community Center  for  two hours. 
 
Door Knobs 
Board Table (2)  
Chairs for Board members( 8) 
Public Chairs (no more than 10) 
 
 
6. Physical Distancing 6-Foot Plan: 
 
During TVGMD Meetings, Board Members and attending members of the public will be required to 
maintain 6-foot distancing between all persons in attendance. The required 6-feet of physical separation 
will be maintained by the posting of signs informing attendees of the requirement to remain 6 feet of 
distance, 6 foot spacing in between seating at the entrances to each community center.  Doors at the 
location will be left open to optimize air flow at the meeting space. 

Occupancy for indoor meetings will be limited to a maximum of 100 people. All attendees must have 
proof of a recent negative test or full vaccination. 

 


